
 COUNCIL MEETING

MAY 17, 2017
     WEDNESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Wednesday, May 17, 2017 at 

6:00 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman, Kirk Quasebarth and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, President Rosemary Cooley, VP Dave Stimmel, Attorney Dow Dellinger and Marshal Roger Young.

-No one was absent.  

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 5:55 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Dave Stimmel made the motion to accept the minutes of the (regular meeting) on May 3, 2017.  
Ken Hickman seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Dave Stimmel then made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $152,593.46

VISITORS: … Colin Betts from White County APC was present to talk about the new Clinic Rezone process.   APC did not meet last week so we are going to re-do some of our motions that we did last meeting to keep this process going.

Four different motions must now be made...
1.Stacy Selagy made the motion to suspend the rules to reconsider Petition #1057, an amendment to the official zoning map of White County, Indiana.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

2.Dave Stimmel made the motion to reject the recommendation by the Area Plan Commission.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.  The motion carried.

3.Dave Stimmel made the motion to amend the official zoning map of White County, Indiana to change the zoning classification of parcels... 91-84-15-000-000.302-014 (and) 91-84-15-000-000.701-014.
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.   The motion carried.
4.Dave Stimmel made the motion to choose B2 zoning (over) R2 zoning to replace the existing A1 zoning of the two parcels.     Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.  The motion carried.
**Before Colin left the meeting, Marshal Young asked him a non-related question.  The property south of the tracks on the east side of Highway 421 needs to be investigated.  There is a new business there that is blocking the alley.  He has a disagreement with us and he thinks he owns the alley and we say NO you do not.  Colin will check out the property situation.

Jon Borger from Wesslers was present to talk about our upcoming Wastewater Grant.   Jon presented us with a $5000 estimate / contract so Wessler's can find a company to do the televising of our sewers to see if we can find some stormwater infiltration.
Stacy Selagy made the motion to proceed with the $5000 contract.  
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.   

PARK ISSUES...  1.Superintendent Rodgers stated the new scoreboard has been ordered.   2.Also the Keith Junk company is going to start work on the dugouts & the press box in a month or two.   3.All of the new metal trash cans have been installed.  Tony will ask the Park Board to see if they want to order more.  4.Clerk Brown presented a quote to the Park Board about stump grinding for their consideration.   5.The preliminary contact person for NIPSCO has been contacted about the big diamond electrical problem.  They should be contacting Tony anytime.   

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN INFO...  This is still a work-in-progress (and) Edwin's proposal for the WW Grant concerning the whole town's income survey for $3500 was rejected.  We would have to have 62% of all the town's households to comply by July and we did not think that could be accomplished.

PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP...  1. Marshal Young stated that the yard mowing letters / properties will be investigated next week for compliance.   2.The Gary Hughes property on the corner of 4th & Walnut Street has become a grass problem.  The grass was super high but some neighbor person sort-of cut it yesterday.   Roger will check out the property.

1.

2.
EAST 4TH STREET PROPERTY...NOT ANNEXED.    Attorney Dellinger is working on this issue.   Rules were changed in 2015 about annexations so Dow has to do more digging on the subject.   Dow reached a point on his work and stopped to see if our Council wanted to proceed because the money we are going to receive in taxes will take a long time for the Town to break even.  After some discussion the Council agreed that Dow should continue on with the process.

MONON HEALTH CLINIC REZONE... Please see Visitors Section above.

FOOD FEST ON JUNE 3RD... The Fest is quickly approaching.  Attractions this year include a scale model Monon Train with cars on a track so kids can take a ride, pony rides, bouncy houses, kid games, a pet parade at noon, the annual car show and this should be the favorite this year... a COP DUNK TANK with proceeds going to the SHOP-WITH-A-COP program.  

2018 SALARY DISCUSSION, EX MEETING AFTER NEXT TUESDAY MTG. ON 6-6...  This is just a reminder that we will have this meeting in June.

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.Tony will be at Skeeter School tomorrow in northern Indiana.  The mosquito spray machine will also get it's yearly certification.   2.Tony stated that the early warning system for water pressure dropping has been installed and the alerts will come to his phone.  The company is BL Anderson and Tony will be given further instruction on the system this Friday.   3.The repair price of our one well that is being serviced has been reduced by $7000 from $21,000 to $14,000.

4.Tony will meet with Town & Country Paving also this Friday for our next round of blacktopping quotes.

Marshal Roger Young...  1.Roger stated that the woman defense class at North White was well attended on Tuesday night.  18 women attended the class.  There may be another class in the future.   2.Our new police squad vehicle has been delivered to Gutwein Motors.   3.The surveillance cameras at the Park need some repair.  Roger will get Mike Clerget from Monticello to work on them.


Clerk Tim Brown... 1.The AC problem in our office is being taken care of by mostly insurance we 
hope.  The new units total price is $6000.  The unit delivery should be in a week or two.   2.A company 
will present to us on Friday a CREDIT CARD program for us to consider.   3.There has been a feral cat 
complaint around South Arch Street.  Marshal Young will investigate.   4.The last contact with NIPSCO 
on the South Market Street alley new street light was May 12.   5.Next Monday Clerk Brown, Edwin 
from KIRPC & 2 Francesville employees will travel to Crawfordsville to this year's blacktop program 
meeting.


Member Stacy Selagy... asked if Roger would check out a house on 4th & Linden Streets concerning 
large rocks almost in the street blocking cars from running into their yard.   *She than again asked Tony 
if  cold patching will start again on the streets?... and Tony said very soon.


Ken Hickman made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Stacy Selagy seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 6:39 pm.
**Our next regular meeting will be on TUESDAY JUNE 6, 2017 @ 5:30PM in Town Hall.
***This will be followed by an executive meeting concerning the 2018 SALARY ORDINANCE.
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